Planning Committee Report - September 2021

Literacy Education Program - Noncurricular changes
Program - MA in in Literacy Education
To clarify catalog information for students regarding admission requirements to the literacy education program, additional literacy certificates and endorsements, and teacher licensure.

Committee Recommendation: Approve


Counseling - Noncurricular changes
Program - Graduate Certificate of Advanced Studies in Violence, Loss and Trauma Counseling (Vol T)
The Vol T Certificate has been expanded from 15 to 18 credit hours. COUN 555 Crisis Intervention is clarified as a required course in the Vol T Certificate, bringing it to 18 hours. COUN 555 is not a new course. 
COUN 686 Trauma and Suffering has been selected for inclusion in the list of elective courses to strengthen and expand the scope of the Certificate. COUN 686 is not a new course; it has simply been added to the list of relevant electives for the VoLT Certificate. The number of electives required for the Certificate has not changed. The selection menu of electives has been expanded by one course (COUN 686).

Committee Recommendation: Approve
· Effective date - Fall 2021 and question if friendly amendment needed to change to a later date


Biomedical Sciences - Noncurricular changes
Program - Medical Sciences non-thesis MS
The non-thesis Medical Sciences M.S. degree program is for students wanting to improve their application to a health profession school, particularly medical school. Students take courses along with medical students in the first two years' (preclerkship) curriculum at the Marshall University Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine (JCESOM). The preclerkship curriculum at the JCESOM changed in the 2020-21 academic year. To make the Medical Sciences curriculum relevant to students entering the program in 2020 and 2021, the program courses were changed. The catalog change reflects the new curriculum. Because of the change in the curriculum, the joint M.S.-Pharm.D. degree is not an option for students and should be deleted from the catalog. And some minor changes were made to the admissions requirements to differentiate the Medical Sciences M.S. program from the other graduate programs in the School of Medicine.

Committee Recommendation: table; deletion forms need to be completed for course deletions and for MS-PharmD option to no longer be available
· Effective date - Fall 2021 and question if friendly amendment needed to change to a later date

